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Design Modification Request for Longitudinal Gutter Slopes Less Than 0.50 Percent and Cross Slopes Greater Than 5 Percent
File: 4184 – Old Town Townhomes  Date: February 3, 2014

To: Jason Waters, P.E. – City Engineer

Through: Craig Christensen, P.E. – City Project Manager
From:



- Design Engineer
Location of Requested Design Modification
The frontage improvements are located on the northwest side of SW 2nd Street between SW Washington Street and SW Pine Street.
Current Standards
Section 210.4.A.1 of the City of Sherwood Engineering Manual states “Minimum tangent street gradients shall be 0.5 percent along the crown and curb.”
Section 210.9.A.5 of the City of Sherwood Engineering Manual states “Cross-slope of the street section shall be no less than 2.5 percent and no greater than 5 percent.  Whenever possible, the crown of the street shall be the same elevation as the top of the curbs.”
Design Modification Being Requested
I am requesting that a minimum gutter grade of 0.3% be used for the proposed concrete curb and gutter which is less than the 0.5% minimum standard.  Also being requested is a change to the maximum cross slope standard from 5% to 7.3% for the 3 feet of pavement surface nearest the concrete gutter.
Existing Conditions
The longitudinal slope along the existing gutter line on the northwest side of SW 2nd Street is nearly flat and point shots show areas of ponding.  The existing cross slope on the northwest side of SW 2nd Street ranges between 4% to 6% cross slope.
Result of Meeting Standards
To meet the 0.5% minimum longitudinal slope standard, the existing catch basin will need to go down in elevation by 0.17 feet.  The resulting effect of dropping this catch basin will result in a cross slope of 11% in the 3 feet between the sawcut and the flange line of the concrete gutter.  This would result in a cross slope of 5% for the 8.5 feet of paving nearest the centerline to an 11% cross slope in the 3 feet nearest the concrete gutter in the area of the new catch basin.  The 11% cross slope exceeds the 5% maximum cross slope standard.  This much of a cross slope break and the overall steepness of the cross slope near the catch basin could result in a potential driving hazard for vehicles.
Proposed Design Modification
The proposed longitudinal slope will be modified to 0.30% to the northeast of the catch basin while the longitudinal slope will be modified to 0.35% to the southwest of the catch basin.  The proposed cross slope in the area of the catch basin will reach a maximum cross slope of approximately 7.3% which more closely matches the existing 4% to 6% cross slope.
Reason Why Design Request Should be Approved
Due to the existing conditions along the frontage of the property, reducing the minimum longitudinal slope to 0.3% while increasing the maximum cross slope to 7.3% will result in the best combination between gutter drainage and driver safety.
___________________________________

________________

- Design Engineer



Date
___________________________________

________________

Craig Christensen, P.E. - City Project Manager

Date
· Approved

· Approved with Conditions (conditions below or on attached sheet)

· Denied

___________________________________

________________

Jason Waters, P.E. - City Engineer
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